
 

 

The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas Maduro Moros, on 

behalf of the Venezuelan people hereby strongly and categorically condemns the 

unfair and unusual approval of the so-called bill Nica Act by the House of 

Representatives of the United States Congress, which provides for the application 

of economic and financial sanctions against the brotherly people of Nicaragua. 

The government of the United States, especially its current administration, 

reiterates its imperial commitment to harm the coexistence and dialogue 

willingness expressed by the peoples of Latin America and the Caribbean, who 

aspire to establish relations with their Northern neighbour based on respect and 

equality.  

The Sandinista Government of Nicaragua and the Social Alliance model fostered 

by Commander President Daniel Ortega and Vice President, Companion Rosario 

Murillo, have achieved the social peace, national reconciliation and sustained 

economic progress that the Nicaraguan people enjoys today.  

The government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela hereby expresses its total 

solidarity and loyalty with the noble Nicaraguan people and government in the light 

of this new onslaught against the free and sovereign people of Nicaragua by the 

U.S. imperialism. 

Today, we reaffirm our commitment with the Grand Homeland and the profound 

unity and solidarity with Our America, which was proclaimed by our heroes and 

recalled by the Eternal Commander Hugo Chavez, who said: “We must continue 

fighting for that America who has accumulated a lot of pain but also has a renewed 

hope.” 

The government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela expresses its permanent 

and unconditional solidarity with the people of Nicaragua and its government and 

reiterates its support to the fights for the dignity of our peoples as a banner of unity 

and brotherhood. 



 

 

Caracas, October 3rd, 2017 


